
Town of Stockbridge            Minutes Subject to Approval 

Annual Meeting Minutes 

7:00 p.m. Tuesday, April 16, 2019 

Stockbridge Community Hall 

 

Chairman Ken Schaefer called the Annual Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Past Supervisors Jeff Yelton 

and Connie Loewe, Supervisors Dean Joas and Mark Ecker, Past Clerk Janene Van Hoorn, Clerk Steven Phipps, 

Treasurer Ralph Schmid, Town Road Supervisor Jerry Ortlieb, County Board Supervisor Judy Hartl, State 

Representative Ron Tusler, and approximately 15 town residents and guests.   

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

Chuck Ecker made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 17, 2018 Annual Meeting and November 14, 2018 

Budget Hearing and Special Town Meeting.  Seconded by David Ortlieb.   Motion Carried. 

 

Treasurer Ralph Schmid and Clerk Janene Van Hoorn presented the Town of Stockbridge 2018 Financial Statement.  

 

Ron Tusler, Wisconsin State Representative presented information to the people in attendance.  Some issues 

Tusler addressed are the state budget process, state surplus, levy limits, proposed gas tax increase, an additional 

judge for Calumet County and educational funding. 

 

The 2020 Annual Meeting was set for April 21, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Chairman Schaefer opened the floor to comments. Chuck Ecker asked about creating a 5 man town board. Jeff 

Yelton spoke to the negative aspects of a five man board.   Exploring a 5 man board will be placed on the agenda of 

a monthly board meeting.  Road issues were discussed.  County Supervisor Judy Hartl spoke about the jail project.  

Jeff Yelton addressed the weak reporting to the town board from the task force regarding spreading of manure 

related to water issues.  Water issues in the town were discussed.   

 

  

Being no further business Chuck Ecker made a motion to adjourn.  Seconded by Janene Van Hoorn.  Meeting 

adjourned 8:08 p.m.   

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Janene Van Hoorn 

Past Stockbridge Town Clerk 

 

 


